
WCCUSD School Board Meeting, August 12, 2015 
 
To President Groves 
Board Member Enos 
Board Member Kronenburg 
Board Member Block 
Board Member Cuevas 
Superintendent Harter 
August 12, 2015 
CBOC Chair’s Report # 08_12_15 
 
Presented by Ivette Ricco, CBOC Chair. 
This report presents a brief overview of CBOC activities in our ongoing effort to perform the 
committee’s duties as outlined in the Ed Code. 
 
Dear President Groves, Honorable Trustees, Dr. Harter and Staff: 
The Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee is a comprised of dedicated volunteers 
representing the West Contra Costa Unified School Community.  
We currently have a total of 17 members.  
 
At the July 15 CBOC meeting the Data Review Subcommittee was tasked with drafting a 
response, from the CBOC, to the June 2015, Grand Jury Report. 
The Data Review Subcommittee met on August 11 and drafted its responses to the Grand 
Jury Report. Those responses will be brought before the full body on August 26. 
We believe that the Grand Jury Findings and Recommendations identified areas of concern 
that existed in the years prior to 2015. We feel that improvements have been made and we 
want to acknowledge those changes. This response will accompany the District’s response, 
which is due by September 11. 
 
The Audit Subcommittee has formed a “Working Group” to define and establish financial 
reports that can better reflect the status of the Bond Program. 
 
There are members of the CBOC working with the WCCUSD on other committees, they are: 
Clay Investigation, Ivette Ricco 
PVHS Cost Working Group, Maureen Toms. 
Long Range Facilities Master Plan Steering Committee, Tom Waller. 
Long Range Facilities Master Plan Prioritization Committee, Kelvin Love. 
 
With a committee of 17 members there are only three members currently not serving on a 
subcommittee. That speaks to the dedication and the commitment of this group of 
volunteers. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Sincerely, 
  
Ivette Ricco 
WCCUSD, CBOC, Chair 
 


